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Dear______________,

I'm requesting an eviction moratorium from the Supreme Court until September 7. Gov. Northam wrote that over 6,000 eviction hearings were on court dockets and thousands of people would be displaced during a pandemic, spreading the virus further in the community. He asked for a short-term moratorium so he could work with the legislature on a better solution.
 
A longer moratorium - through early 2021 - is needed to allow millions in CARES funds to be channeled to landlords if their tenants qualify. Counties and cities throughout the commonwealth are distributing these funds through the end of the year.
 
Please work with your colleagues on legislation that incorporates the best practices in eviction moratoria from a study of 50 states at the Princeton Eviction Lab. Some of these include:
 
· Allowing tenants up to 12 months to replay their back rent if they cannot pay it all at once.
· Prohibiting landlords from filing court proceedings or sending tenants “pay or quit” letters. Fifty percent of tenants threatened with eviction leave their home before going to court.
· Barring landlords from charging late fees and reporting tenants to a credit bureau.
 
We stand ready to support legislation that will keep our neighbors housed through this difficult time for all of us.

